
Stanwick Annual Parish Meeting  

29th April 2021 at 7.30pm on Zoom 

Present: 

N Peck (in the chair) 

S Glanville-Hughes 

S Kitchener 

D Munday 

M Partrick 

J Paterson 

J Hodgson 

R Cade 

 

The theme of the meeting was ‘should Stanwick have a green strategy?’ 

 

It was suggested that community groups should work together to have a broader approach to 

improving the parish rather than each focussing on their own area of interest. 

 

It was suggested that more people need to be brought into green projects, especially younger 

people. 

 

It was suggested that daffodils could be planted next to the church wall along Raunds Road. 

RC to speak to the Church Wardens for permission. 

 

It was suggested that a meeting is arranged with other groups for a brain storming session and 

to see is reciprocal working/cross support can be set up. 

 

It was suggested involving Stanwick Academy School especially for anti litter posters. 

Meeting closed at 8.00 pm. 


